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The	Lake	Quilters	Guild	wants	to	welcome	back	Marsha	Melkonian	
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What	a	year	2024	has	already	been!	It’s	fantas5c	to	return	to	the	lake	and	see	Spring	has	really	
sprung!	I	love	coming	home	to	the	forsythia,	daffodils,	redbuds,	and	now	the	tulips	in	bloom–	
And	chartreuse	(spring)	green	–	seen	everywhere	as	the	leaves	pop	out	–	is	maybe	one	of	my	
favorite	colors!	Virginia	is	truly	for	Lovers	of	spring!!	
	
I	find	all	this	color	to	be	very	mo.va.ng.	While	the	so5	whites,	grays	and	blues	of	the	winter	
season	are	inspiring	in	their	own	rite,	there’s	nothing	quite	like	yellow	and	lavender	popping	out	
to	make	me	feel	energized	and	ready	to	get	out	and	moving	…And	loving	the	bright	colors	of	
Kaffe	and	Tula	like	I	do,	the	spring	colors	outside	make	me	want	to	comb	through	my	stash	inside	
for	new	projects	–	There’s	no	shortage	of	ideas	about	this	2me	of	year!	
	
Warm	a&ernoons	and	longer	days	mean	people	are	emerging	from	their	winter	hiberna+on	too.	
Friends	are	returning	to	SML	a1er	winter	travels.	Smiles	and	friendly	gree9ngs	abound	around	
us	and	opportuni,es	to	get	out	and	socialize	are	plen,ful.	What	be7er	way	to	reconnect	with	
friends	and	be	energized	than	to	volunteer,	especially	right	here	with	Lake	Quilters	Guild!		
	
The	2024	Raffle	Quilt	0cket	sales	commi6ee	has	lined	up	opportuni0es	to	display	our	beau0ful	
quilt	and	sell	,ckets	in	several	loca,ons	in	the	community.	All	that’s	needed	is	people	(YOU)	to	
sign	up	to	sit	and	sell!	I	see	this	as	a	great	chance	to	sit	with	a	friend	of	two,	sip	a	tea	or	cup	of	
coffee,	catch	up	and	chat	quil1ng	while	selling	1ckets	to	shoppers	–	Sounds	like	fun	to	me	so	
why	are	they	struggling	to	get	members	to	sign	up	and	support	the	guild’s	ac-vi-es	in	this	way?	
What	am	I	missing?	
	
	Another	great	chance	to	get	together	with	quil1ng	friends	is	our	upcoming	show!	The	2024	
Quilt	Show	Commi-ee	ac1vity	has	really	ramped	up!	With	the	show	less	than	two	months	away	
now	–	opportuni(es	to	sign	up	and	help	are	plen0ful.	Listen	and	watch	for	ways	to	help	out	and	
be	involved.	
	
No	great	team	(Yeah	baseball	season	is	back!)	succeeds	on	the	efforts	of	just	one	person	–	and	a	
great	quilt	guild	is	no	different.	It	takes	all	of	us	to	make	LQG	great	–	so	come	out	of	your	winter	
hiberna(on	and	get	involved.	Everyone	will	be	so	glad	you	did!	
Can’t	wait	to	see	you	at	the	Guild!	
	
Joy�	
	

�			
	
				
	

A	WORD	(OR	TWO)	FROM	OUR	PRESIDENT	
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		 			April																								
SUN	 MON	 TUE	 WED	 THURS	 FRI	 SAT	

	 1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	
	 	 1-4	PM		

STITCH	&	CHAT	BEE	
BOARD	MEETING	

1:00	
Library		Westlake

	 	 	 	

7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	
	 	 	 	 10-2	PM	KEPT	IN	

STITCHES	BEE	
	
	

	 	

14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	
	 	 1-3	pm	

Quilt	Guild	
Meeting	

	

	 	 	 	

21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	
2-5	pm	
WORKER	BEE	

	 	
1PM		
River	Queen	Bee	

	
	
	
	

	 	 	 	

28	 29	 30	 	 	 	 	
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				 									May																								
SUN	 MON	 TUE	 WED	 THURS	 FRI	 SAT	

	 	 	 1	 2	 3	 4	
	 	 	 	 	 	

5	 6	 7	 	8	 	9	 10	 11	
	 	 1-4	PM		

STITCH	&	CHAT	BEE	
BOARD	MEETING	

1:00	
Library		Westlake	

	 10-2		PM	
	KEPT	IN	
STITCHES	BEE	
	
	

	 	

12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	

19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	
2-5	pm	
WORKER	BEE	

	 	
1-3	pm	

Quilt	Guild	
Meeting	

	

	 	 	 	

26	 27	 28	 29	 30	 31	 	
	 	 	
	

	
	

	 	 	
	
	

	

	
1PM		
River	Queen	Bee	
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This	Photo	by	Unknown	Author	is	licensed	under	CC	BY-

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	
	
				
	
	
	
	
																																																																																																																																			
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	
	 	

May	Birthdays	
The	beauty	and	wonder	of	

spring	doesn’t	come	close	to	the	
joy	these	ladies	spread!			Happy	

Birthday!!	
Linda Pote 5/11 
Bev Seaver 5/19 
Joy Shannahan 5/23 
Bette Stubbs 5/26 
Kate Holdgreve 5/27 

	

2024	CHALLENGE	
 
2024	Challenge	is	a	14"X14"	wall	
hanging	or	a	14”X14”	pillow	in	
colors	from	the	piece	of	candy	you	have	
taken	from	the	"Guild	Challenge	Candy	
Bag".	Two	or	more	colors	from	the	
wrapper	must	be	used	and	any	other	
colors	you	may	want	to	include.	
	
This	must	be	completed	by	the	Dec.	
luncheon	and	submitted	from	11:00	to	
11:30	that	morning.	
	
Contact	Sharon	Cullen	
(SharonKCullen@gmail.com)	with	
any	questions.	
 
			

	
	
Happy	or	sad,	please	request	a	card	from	the	guild	for	
any	member	by	either	tex$ng	or	phoning	Ruthe	at	203-
645-7030	or	emailing	her	at	rploskunyak@outlook.com	
We	all	like	to	know	that	our	LQG	members	are	thinking	of	
us.			
In	March	we	sent	gree.ngs	to	Sue	Whitney	following	her	
mul$ple	hospital	visits.		We	also	sent	a	wish	for	speedy	
recovery	to	Ann	Flaherty	following	her	I-81	accident	
transpor(ng	the	Kid	Comfort	Quilt	Workshop	quilts.			
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IDEA  OF  THE  MONTH 
 

I can not believe that the quilt show is less than two months away.  I hope 
everyone is working on items for the boutique.  I want to thank Patti Lively, 

Jackie McKeown, Marian Serge and Carole Thommen for presenting project 
ideas.  If you need any of the patterns, please reach out to me and I will get a 

copy to you. 
 
This month Carole Thommen will be showing a hexagon table topper.  This type 
item usually sells very well at church craft fairs.  
 
        Sue Wilson 
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meets	2nd	Thursday	at	the	SML	Associa+on	Mee+ng	Room	(lower	level	behind	
Old	Oak	Café-Rt	616	at	Westlake)	10	am	-	2	pm.		Members	work	on	individual	projects	as	well	as	
charity	quilts.		Call	Bev	Seaver	(860-573-8798).		Bring	lunch.	NEW	MEMBERS	WELCOME!	
	

meets	at	the	Moneta	Library	on	the	first	Tuesday	of	the	month	from	1-4	pm.	NEW	
MEMBERS	are	invited	to	a0end	for	sharing	and	to	help	decide	on	projects	(and	just	plain	
conversa)on!!)		Cathy	Sco2	is	current	point	of	contact	(540-882-3828	and	email	is	
tcsco%1693@gmail.com).	
	

meets	at	Patmos	United	Methodist	Church,	the	3rd	Sunday	2-5pm.		Working	on	various	
charity	projects	as	well	as	individual	projects.		NEW	MEMBERS	and	others	contact	Jan	Emerick-
Brothers	(703-927-1930).	
	
Two	of	our	Bees	are	full,	at	this	'me.			But	if	you	want	to	contact	them:	
River	Queen	Bee-	Sharon	Cullen	(540-798-3827).					
	
If	you	have	any	updates	If	or	changes	for	the	above,	contact	Judy	Edgeworth:	
Jedgeworth49@gmail.com	or	540-588-0719	
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Many thanks to Joanne Houpt for donating a cutting mat, a small container of fabric, and 4 rolls of upholstery 
material.   
 
We plan to work on cutting the upholstery material for Walker bags during the May 16th  Cutting Party at the 
Moneta/SML Library.  We’ll also be assembling kits for Charity quilts and cutting fabric to be used for Charity 
quilts.  The fun starts around 10 am and goes until 4 pm – hope to see you there.  There will be a sign-up sheet at 
the April 16th Guild Meeting 
 
We had the following items donated at the March Guild Meeting: 

• 1 Honor Quilt (quilted and ready for delivery) 
• 3 Oversize Lap / Twin Quilts (1 is ready for delivery and the others need to be quilted) 

These items will be included in the donations to hospice speakers at both the May and June meetings.   
 
As a reminder, we have volunteers who make the Charity deliveries; however, If you deliver any quilts or quilt items, 
please be sure to complete the LQG Charity Delivery Form and provide it to Cheryl Nylund so that she is able to 
accurately track all donated items.  The form may be found on www.lakequilters.org under the Community Service 
tab. 
 

Thanks for your continued support of the LQG Charity Efforts 
LQG Charity Committee 
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	Communication Corner 
 

Janet L. Webster 
 
 
Hi Quilters – Lots going on in the upcoming months!  Take a look: 
 
May 16 – LQG Charity Cutting Party 
 
Hope to see you at the May 16th Charity Cutting Party at the Moneta/SML Library from 10 am to 4 pm.  
Stop by to help cut material for Walker Bags or to assemble kits for Charity quilts or to cut fabric to be used 
for Charity quilts.   
 
May 17-18, 2024 – A Garden of Quilts Show – May 17 and May 18 – Flat Rock, NC 
 

Over 200 Quilts on Display. Opportunity Quilt Fundraiser. Raffle Baskets Galore.  Vendors from 
North Carolina & Surrounding States. Quilts of Valor. Organized by the Western North Carolina 
Quilters Guild. Admission: $5 per person per day.  Friday, May 17 – 10:00 am to 5:00 pm.  Saturday, 
May 18 – 10:00 am to 4:00 pm 
 
Bonclarken Conference Center – Youth Activities Building 
Flat Rock, NC 
Read more here... 

	
July 17 to July 27, 2024 – Peaks and Pieces Quilt Show – Bedford, VA 

 
A display of beautiful quilts in a wide variety of styles and sizes including contemporary, traditional, 
and art quilts.  Bedford Public Library, 321 N. Bridge St., Bedford, VA. 
Wednesday, July 17, 2024 9 AM - Saturday, July 27, 2024 4 pm 
 

August 20 to November 16, 2024 – Fairy Tales and Other Stories:  The Magical World of Fiber Art by 
Karin Tauber – Bedford, VA 
 
 Bower Center for the Arts, Braaten Gallery/Lobby 
 305 North Bridge Street, Bedford, VA 24524 
 

Karin comes from a very traditional quilting background, but with a lifelong love for photography, 
children’s books, and different art mediums.  She has always been intrigued by color and fibers.  
Karin specializes in art quilts that tell a story; thoughtful, mystical, heart breaking, or tongue-in-
cheek.  Creating art hasn’t been boring since the fairies moved into her studio!  Find updated info 
HERE... 

 
And please remember, you can always visit www.vaquiltmuseum.org to find out about even more 
information about upcoming events.  
 
“Creative people don't have a mess. They have ideas lying around everywhere.” ― Unknown 
 

 



	 9	

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT 
LOCATION CHANGES!! 

 

 
 
Loca%on	changes	for	LQG	2024!		Please	read	this	important	
informa(on.	
	
	
April	15,2024	has	been	cancelled	due	to	lack	of	par$cipants.		We	will	meet	on	Tuesday	April	16th	at	the	Water	
Authority!		See	Program	notes	for	further	informa4on	about	this	guild	mee4ng/ac4vi4es.	
	
Due	to	conflicts	in	events	at	the	Water	Authority,	here	are	the	events	that	are	taking	place	at	Saunders	Fire	Hall,	
12253	Smith	Mountain	Lake	Parkway,	Huddleston	VA	24104	
July	16,2024	Program	Day	
October	15,2024	Program	Day	
	
Please	note	all	other	Guild	mee1ngs/programs	are	scheduled	for	the	Water	Authority!			
	Address:	1500	Radford	Church	Rd.	Moneta,	VA	24121.	
***	Changes	may	be	occurring,	so	please	read	the	newsle8ers	for	updated	informa:on.	
 
 
 
 

Apparently “Quilting” and “Collecting Fabric” Are Actually Two Separate Hobbies!! 
By The Yard by Jennifer Lopez 
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Quilt	Show	2024	
Quilts	For	All	Seasons		

	
Volunteer	Sign-Ups	for	Our	Show	start	NOW!	
Working	the	Quilt	Show,	whether	it	is	for	a	2-hour	shi(,	half	a	day	or	an	en1re	day	or	two	is	not	only	a	fun	(me,	but	
also	a	great	bonding	opportunity	with	your	fellow	guild	members!		Each	member	is	expected	to	volunteer	for	at	least	
one	shi(	and	there's	sure	to	be	a	task	you'd	enjoy	doing	whether	it's	staffing	the	Welcome	Table	to	greet	our	guests,	
White	glove	while	walking	around	sharing	our	lovely	quilts	with	our	guests	or	assist	in	raising	funds	for	the	Guild's	
community	projects	by	selling	Bou3que	merchandise,	or	3ckets	for	the	Raffle	quilt	and	baskets.		And,	of	course	who	
could	resist	the	fun	of	se%ng	up	and	taking	down	at	the	end	of	two	busy	days!	
	
Sign	Up	sheets	will	be	available	at	all	Guild	mee5ngs.		Sign	up	early	and	pick	the	shi;	you	want.			
	
Quilt	Item	Submissions	for	Lake	Quilters	Guild	Members	Only	
The	decision	to	limit	our	show	par!cipa!on	to	“guild	members	only”	was	made	by	the	Board	this	week.		This	policy	is	
a	natural	extension	to	our	primary	guiding	principle	that	Our	Show	is	to	highlight	our	Guild.		If	we	have	friends	who	
want	to	exhibit	with	us,	please	remind	them	that	they	have	the	op)on	to	join	our	Guild.					
We	have	received	24	quilt	submissions	so	far.		Please	remember	to	fill	out	all	the	form	fields.		That	informa-on	is	
needed	for	sizing,	and	also	to	type	the	cards	that	will	be	displayed	with	each	quilt.			I	have	to	admit	that	at	each	guild	
mee#ng	over	the	last	18	months,	I	have	enjoyed	show	and	tell	thinking	“That	will	look	great	at	Our	Show!”		Please	
send	us	your	submissions	earlier	rather	than	later.		
	
	

Submit	Your	Items!	
	

How:		A	separate	form	and	photo	is	required	for	each	quilt	or	functional	item.		Forms	and	the	category																				definitions	
are	posted	on	the	website.		We	also	supply	printed	copies	at	each	Guild		
	
Who:		send	to	Karen	Taylor		karentaylor51@gmail.com			1165	Ascend	Lane	Huddleston,	VA	24104	
	
When:	All	quilt	entries	are	due	by	April	16th			
	
	

QUILT SHOW 
2024 

June	6	&	7	
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(Form	for	entering	your	quilt	is	on	next	page)	

	
	
	
	

	
Do	you	want	to	sell	your	quilt?		For	those	of	you	who	are	considering	sales,	we’ve	created	a	process	to	support	
you.		Quilts	that	are	for	sale	will	be	hung	with	all	the	other	quilts.				Therefore,	you	need	to	submit	the	registra9on	
form	to	Karen.		On	the	form,	there	is	a	place	to	indicate	the	sales	price	of	the	quilt.		We’ll	include	that	price	on	the	
wall	tag	located	by	your	quilt.		When	someone	wants	to	purchase	the	quilt,	they	will	bring	a	picture	of	the	quilt	tag	
to	the	Bou(que	and	we	will	ring	up	the	sale	at	the	Bou$que	register.		The	seller	will	receive	75%	of	the	sales	price	
and	the	guild	will	retain	the	25%	consignment	fee.		The	quilt	maker	will	receive	no;ce	on	the	day	of	the	sale	that	
their	quilt	sold.		Payments	from	our	Treasurer	will	happen	within	30	days	a$er	the	Show.		The	sold	quilt	cannot	be	
removed	un*l	a-er	Our	Show.		Future	pick	up	arrangements	will	be	made	at	the	6me	of	payment	with	the	buyer	
and	a	Quilt	Show	representa2ve.						
DEFINITION	OF	CATEGORIES	provided	for	your	quick	reference	(also	listed	on	the	website):		
Appliqué		-	appliqué	work	(hand,	machine,	computerized)	must	be	predominant	(at	least	50%)	over	other	
techniques	in	amount	and	effect.			
Modern	–	primarily	func-onal	quilts	that	emphasize	and	complement	modern	style.			Common	features	of	modern	
quil%ng	may	include	bold	piecing	u%lizing	modern	fabrics,	high	contrast	and	graphic	areas,	improvisa%onal	piecing,	
minimalism,	maximalism,	lack	of	borders,	expansive	nega5ve	space,	modern	tradi5onalism,	and	alternate	grid	
work.		Quil+ng	o%en	enhances	the	graphic	nature	of	the	quilt	top	with	quil4ng	designs	used	in	different	and	
unexpected	ways.	
Tradi&onal	-	inspired	by	our	quil/ng	heritage	focusing	on	excellence	in	construc/on	and	design	using	tradi/onal	
quilt	blocks.	
Art	Quilts	–	an	original	quilted	design	exploring	a	concept	or	idea,	rather	than	a	commercial	pa5ern,	and	created	
for	ar&s&c	display.		Unusual	techniques	that	are	“outside	the	box”	of	tradi&onal	quil&ng	may	be	incorporated;	i.e.,	
innova&ve	applica&on	of	dyes	and	paints,	digital	imagery,	experimental	textures	and	s2tchery,	and	the	use	of	
various	fibers	ad	embellishments.		Design	styles	include	abstract,	portrait,	landscape	and	themed	images	o9en	
origina'ng	from	the	ar'sts’	beliefs	and	emo'ons.		Made	and	quilted	by	entrant.	
Func%onal	Quilted	Items	–	quilted	wearables	(adorns	the	body),	purses/totes,	home	décor	such	as	pillows	and	
table	runners.	
Miniature	–	must	be	a	scaled	down	version	of	a	full-sized	quilt.	No	side	larger	than	24	inches	and	if	blocks	are	used	
they	may	be	no	larger	than	four	inches.	
Bou$que	Dona$ons	
Please	con*nue	to	bring	your	dona*ons	to	our	monthly	guild	mee*ngs.		You	will	see	Cindy	and	friends	set	up	to	
collect	&	tag	items.		It’s	exci1ng	to	watch	our	inventory	grow.		We’ve	collected	over	50	items	since	the	February	
guild	mee)ng!				
	

****See	April	Board	Mee)ng	notes	regarding	Quilt	Show	in	this	newsle*er.****	
	
	Thank	you	for	your	support.		If	you	have	any	ques4ons	reach	out	to….	
Your	Quilt	Show	Co-Chairs:			Cindy	Holland,	Gail	McCord,	Ann	Swank	
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Date Rec'd: __________  Category:  ___________  Registration # _____________

 • Name of Maker:  _____________________________ Quilter  ______________________
         Address: ___________________________________________________________________
         Phone: _______________________    Email: ______________________________________
• Name of Quilt:  ______________________________ Pattern: ___________________________

Please select category
            Applique           SMALL: 25" to 75" wide                LARGE: 76" to 110" wide
           Modern           SMALL: 25" to 75" wide                LARGE: 76" to 110" wide
           Traditional           SMALL: 25" to 75" wide                LARGE: 76" to 110" wide
           Functional Quilted items   n/a   n/a
           Miniature   less than 24" per side   n/a
           Art Quilts   n/a

Maker's Signature: __________________________________________________ Date: ____________________________

Please submit entry forms to:
Karen Taylor - 1165 Ascend La., Huddleston, VA 24104 - karentaylor51@gmail.com

This section to be completed by Quilt Committee only

YOU MUST SUBMIT A PHOTO OF YOUR QUILT WITH YOUR ENTRY FORM.

   We will take every precaution to safeguard your quilt, but neither the Guild nor EastLake Community Church can be held 
responsible in case of loss or damage.The display area will be under the church's security alarm system at all other times. 

• Size:      Width: ______________  Length: _____________       Dominant Color: ______________
MAXIMUM QUILT WIDTH > 108"

Quilt subjects must be consistent with Eastlake's Statement of Family and Faith.

If you wish, please provide a few words, up to a paragraph, of what motivated you to make this quilt,          
or how you got started in quilting.  Use the back or attach another page.

EACH ITEM SUBMITTED MUST BE REGISTERED ON A SEPARATE FORM - make as many copies as you need. You 
may enter as many items as you like as long as the display space allows. Actual number of quilts shown may be 

restricted due to limited show space, and number of quilts registered in each size. If space is limited, we will contact 
you. Last registered may be the first eliminated.

Quilts for All Seasons
 ** Deadline for Entries -- Tuesday, April 16, 2024 **

ALL quilts MUST have a 4" hanging sleeve (sewn or safety pinned) on back. 
LQG DOES NOT SUPPLY SAFETY PINS.

ALL quilts MUST have a label on the back with maker's name.

No repeats from past shows, please.

FOR SALE   $ ___________  or            NOT FOR SALEGuild to receive 25% commission on all quilts sold.
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C.O.R.E.	2024	Lake	Quilters	Guild	(1st	6	months	of	2024)	
	

	
Community	Out	Reach	Explora'ons.		This	is	a	new-ish	aspect	of	our	guild.		Since	we	are	now	a	c3,	
we	can	consider	all	these	ac/vi/es	as	guild	ac/vi/es	and	invite	others	who	may	be	interested,	or	are	
curious	about	quil-ng	in	general.			If	you	have	sugges-ons	concerning	this,	please	contact	Jan	
Emerick-Brothers	at	scooter_brandy@hotmail.com.	At	present	the	guild	members	will	be	charged	a	
minimal	fee	when	there	are	fees	associated	with	the	events.		Each	fee	will	be	approved	by	the	board	
prior	to	having	the	fees	set.	
	
At	SML/Moneta	Library	
May	4	2024.		Saturday	12:30	set	up	Program	1-?	
LQG	members	will	be	exploring	how	to	make	a	Basket	Block	with	all	those	who	are	interested.		
More	informa+on	to	follow	on	specifics.	
	
June	13,2024			Thursday	4:30	set	up			program	at	5-	?	
LQG	members	will	be	exploring	how	to	make	Crayon	Ba9k	fabric	blocks	with	all	those	who	are	
interested.		More	informa/on	to	follow	on	specifics.	
	
	
For	the	First	*me	in	recent	Memory!!!!!		We	are	having	a	guild	bus	trip!!!!	
Please	save	the	date!!!!	Saturday	September	14,2024	
We	are	working	to	get	a	bus	from	Kroger	in	Hardy	to	go	to	the	Virginia	Quilt	Museum	in	
Harrisonburg.		We	will	get	to	see	the	exhibits	AND	get	to	parts	of	the	museum	that	are	reserved	for	
care	and	protec+on	of	quilts!	A"er	the	quilt	museum,	lunch	will	be	on	your	own.		There	are	several	
eateries	within	blocks	of	the	Museum.		On	the	way	home,	we	will	stop	at	Patchwork	Plus	fabric	
store	(so	you	can	feed	your	imagina%on	and	stash!)	This	trip	will	be	open	to	quilt	members	and	their	
friends	too!	
More	details(fees,etc)	will	be	forthcoming,	so	STAY	TUNED!!!!	
	
??????Jan	Emerick-Brothers,	Email:		scooter_brandy@	hotmail.com,	space	is	an	underscore	
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439 Timberlake Dr., Lynchburg, VA 24502-6921, United States 
Duration: 2 days 
Public  · Anyone  

Friends!!!! We have an exciting event coming to Lynchburg, April 26-27. A quilt show, 
auction and sale at The Timberlake Tavern! 
Quilts will be for sale. 
There will be an auction. 
There will be a Quilt Shoppe where you can purchase smaller fabric creations. 
You can vote for your favorite quilt in our Viewers Choice 
There will be two raffle quilts you can get chances to win. 

ALL money raised benefits two 501(c)3 groups. 

A great time....a sweet opportunity for area quilters to give back to the community and 
financial help for Isaiah 117 House in Lynchburg, and the local Quilts of Valor group. 
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Did	you	know?	
	
As	a	member	of	our	Guild,	you	may	place	a	For	Sale	ad	in	our	monthly	newsle.er	for	your	quilt	or	cra4	
related	hardware.	
	
Ads	are	free	to	members	and	will	appear	in	the	newsle3er	for	three	months	but	can	be	renewed	upon	
request.	You	may	include	a	photo.	
	
Email	your	ads	to	the	Editor.	
WORD	format	only,	please					Photos	in	JPG	
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APRIL	
 
Tuesday  16        Unfortunately we will not be offering the workshop with Mary Kerr at this time.  She will               
l                           be speaking at the April meeting, April 16, about using orphan blocks and vintage quilt             
                            pieces in a contemporary quilt.  She will bring quilts to show. 
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

MAY	
	
May	21																					Tuesday	1:00	pm	
	
																																		Bedford	Water	Authority	
	
Kristen	Horne,	Volunteer	Coordinator	for	Carillion	Clinic	Hospice	will	be	speaking	to	us	about	her	
work	with	Hospice	as	well	as	about	quilt	items	they	need.	
	
The	Charity	Commi-ee	plans	to	have	a	few	of	our	donated	items	for	her	to	take	back	with	her.	
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JUNE	
	
June	18																			Tuesday	1:00	pm	
	
																																Bedford	Water	Authority	
	
Anita	Lowe,	Manager	Bedford	Hospice	(part	of	Centra	Health)	will	be	speaking	to	us	about	her	work	
with	Hospice	as	well	as	quilt	items	they	need.	
	
The	Charity	Commi-ee	plans	to	have	a	few	of	our	donated	items	for	Anita	to	take	back	with	her.	

	
JULY	
	
July	16																				Tuesday	1:00	pm	

	
																			Saunders	Fire	Hall,	12253	Smith	Mountain	Lake	Parkway,	Huddleston	VA	24104	

	
																			Fellowship	Day		
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LQG	BOARD	MEETING	MINUTES	–	April	2,	2024	
ATTENDEES:	

- Joy	Shannahan	-	President	
- Fran	Strumph	–	Secretary,	Raffle	Quilt	
- Arlene	Blackburn	–	President-elect	
- Gail	McCord	–	Quilt	Show	
- Jan	Emerick-Brothers	–	Past	President	
- Flo	Hayes	–	Programs	
- Jan	Brockman	–	Newsletter	(by	phone)	
- Judy	Edgeworth	–	Bee	Keeper	
	
Thank	you	to	Jan	Emerick-Brothers	and	others	for	covering	for	Joy	while	she	was	away.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report		
	 	Veronica	was	unable	to	be	at	the	mee2ng,	but	sent	her	report.		Available	funds	to	LQG	are	$11,209.53.	
	
Opera&on	Kid	Comfort	–	Arlene	Blackburn	
- Thank	you,	Arlene,	for	organizing	this	successful	event.	
- All	quilts	have	been	delivered.	
- Approximately	25	Guild	members	participated	and	about	20	people	from	outside	guilds.	
- Pre-cut	kits	really	helped	streamline	the	process	and	productivity.	
- 	
Charity	–	Jan	Emerick-Brothers	
- There	really	needs	to	be	a	person	manning	the	charity	table	at	all	meetings.	

	
							Quilt	Show	2024	–	Gail	McCord	

- Boutique	is	going	well;	Lyn	Coleman	has	agreed	to	help	with	the	Boutique.	
- There	 is	a	 lack	of	confidence	 in	 the	pricing,	but	 the	committee	has	proposed	a	“pricing	party”,	with	a	 few	

people	who	have	experience	pricing	these	types	of	items.	
- Cindy	Holland	is	in	charge	of	getting	volunteers	for	the	show	–	there	will	be	a	big	push	to	do	this	very	soon.	
- In	addition	to	all	the	other	events	going	on	at	the	lake	the	weekend	of	the	show,	it	is	the	80th	anniversary	of	

D	Day,	and	the	show	committee	 is	hoping	to	draw	some	of	those	attendees	to	the	show	with	signage	and	
perhaps	have	a	small	display	of	patriotic	quilts.	

- All	area	Guilds	have	been	notified	of	our	show,	and	other	advertising	in	the	works.	
- At	 the	 Joyous	 Junque	 sale,	 plans	 are	 to	 display	 quilts	 on	 each	 of	 the	 pay	 station	 tables	with	 information	

about	the	show.	
- At	the	A	Day	at	the	Lake	event,	the	show	committee	is	trying	to	coordinate	with	them	to	advertise	our	show.	
- The	donated	quilts	shown	at	last	month’s	guild	meeting	will	be	raffled/auctioned	off	in	2025.	
• There will be a new category at this year’s show:  the Group quilt, which means The quilt show has created a 

new category called “Group” quilts.  This category is defined as 
o  2 or more sources / makers contributing to the quilt top 
o  A least one contributor of the top must be a Guild member 
o Contributing sources could include purchased or handmade components from non-members 
o The quilter does not have to be one of the top makers but could be a third party. 

- Vendors	–	there	will	probably	not	be	the	6	we	had	hoped	for,	but	that	 is	okay.	 	So	far,	we	have	Fork	Mtn	
Quilting,	a	wallet	maker,	a	jewelry	booth,	and	possibly	Tupperware.	
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Raffle	Quilt	Sales	-	Fran	
- We	have	sold	1916	tickets	as	of	3/19/24,	and	have	a	net	income	of	$1271.49.	
- We	need	more	people	to	sign	up	for	shifts	at	Kroger	–	we’ve	had	some	sign	ups,	but	need	to	fill	some	time	

slots.		Judy	Edgeworth	will	contact	each	bee	and	ask	them	to	get	volunteers.	
- Fran	will	make	a	bigger	visual	–	a	chart	showing	where	our	needs	are.	

	
Membership	

- Bev	was	unable	to	be	here.	
- There	are	65	members	renewed,	including	7	businesses.	
- Bev	created	the	committee	list	for	Fran.		We	will	ask	Bev	to	look	over	the	membership	forms	and	see	if	

people	expressed	an	interest	in	joining	one	of	the	committees.	
	
Programs	–	Flo	

- Nadine’s	purse	workshop	went	well,	and	netted	$55	($5	per	person).	
- Mary	Kerr	workshop	for	April	is	cancelled	but	she	will	give	the	program	at	the	Guild	meeting	on	the	16th.		She	

will	stay	with	Joy.	
- The	programs	in	May	and	June	are	representatives	from	two	charities	that	we	support.	
- June	is	also	the	show	month.	
- July’s	program	will	be	Fellowship	Day.	

	
Job	Descrip,ons	–	Joy	

- After	everyone	has	revised	their	job	descriptions	and	send	to	Joy	in	digital	format,	she	and	Arlene	will	review.	
	
CORE	–	Jan	Emerick-Brothers	

- 	Jan	has	collected	$60	from	participants	in	this	weekend’s	retreat	at	the	Saunders	Fire	Hall.		The	rental	of	the	
space	is	$150,	so	there	will	likely	be	a	loss.	

- Fall	bus	trip:		Jan	has	contacted	bus	companies	and	has	decided	on	one	out	of	Lynchburg.		The	total	bus	cost	
will	be	$2400	and	the	total	VA	Quilt	Museum	tour	and	behind	the	scenes	tour	is	$300.		The	trip	will	be	on	
September	14th,	a	Saturday,	and	we	would	need	a	minimum	of	34	people	attending	(there	is	a	maximum	of	
54-56).		Friends	and	others	interested	may	also	attend.		There	will	be	a	stop	on	the	way	home	at	Patchwork	
Plus	for	some	shopping.		Money	is	due	to	the	bus	company	30	prior	to	departure	date,	no	deposit	required.		
We	will	need	to	charge	approximately	$100	per	person	for	the	day.		Fran	made	a	motion	to	go	ahead	with	
this	plan,	and	Arlene	seconded,	it	passed	unanimously.			

	
	
Newsle&er	–	Jan	Brockman	by	phone	

- There	were	formatting	issues	with	February’s	and	March’s	newsletters,	and	it	was	difficult	to	email	it.	
- We	need	a	committee	and	a	back-up	for	Jan,	to	address	these	issues	and	to	make	a	plan	for	the	newsletter.	
- Jan	will	investigate	the	problem	with	a	librarian	from	Moneta	Library	to	see	if	she	has	any	ideas	and	

suggestions	to	fix	the	problem.	
- Deadline	this	month	for	the	newsletter	is	April	12.	

	
The	mee&ng	was	adjourned	at	3:25pm.		Our	next	board	mee0ng	is	on	May	7	at	the	Moneta	library.	
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THE	ORIGINAL	BLUE	RIDGE	QUILTING	SINCE	2003	
CATHY	FANDEL	BLUE	RIDGE	Quil5ng	
1164	Dry	Hill	Road	
Ferrum,	VA	24088	
																																																					Home:	540.365.7430	
																																																				Cell:	540.352.9446	
	

The	COUNTDOWN	TO	THE	QUILT	SHOW	has	begun!!	
	
	Do	you	have	quilts	that	s/ll	need	to	be	quilted?	
	I	have	room	in	my	schedule.		
	
	Please	give	me	a	call	so	your	quilt	can	be	part	of	
making	the	2024	Lake	Guild	quilt	show	a	great	
success!					
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                 BOONE’S COUNTRY STORE 

																																	  
 
			Come	visit	us	to	find	a	li0le	bit	of	everything	and	a	lot	of	
name-brand	quilter’s	co1ons	and	108”	wide	backing	fabric.	
Shop	the	other	half	of	our	store	to	find	homemade	bakery	
items	made	here	I	our	kitchen	with	2me	tried	recipes.	Don’t	
forget	to	show	your	material	purchase	card.	You	receive	one	
punch	for	every	$20	worth	of	fabric	in	one	visit.	
	
We	have	ready	made	dinners-just	heat	and	serve.	


